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Respite Care project at 
Henty 
Research is underway 

into extending the health 

care services offered in 

the Greater Hume and 

Lockhart shires to in-

clude a respite care facil-

ity. 

To be located at Henty, 

members of the Henty Local 

Health Advisory Committee 

(LHAC) are currently inves-

tigating the feasibility of 

such a facility. A private 

donor has offered to fund the 

building of such a facility, 

however community fund-

raising is underway to sup-

port the cost of background 

research. 

“We are looking at the devel-

opment of a purpose-built 

centre which caters for peo-

ple with a range of condi-

tions needing respite care. 

This is not to be an aged 

care respite facility,” Mr 

Broughan said. 

At this stage, it is anticipat-

ed such a centre could be 

community owned with the 

provision of the care services 

contracted to an experienced 

provider. 

The centre could potentially 

offer care to people impacted 

by physical and mental disa-

bilities, autism, chronic dis-

ease, cancer, early onset 

dementia and conditions 

such as chronic fatigue.  

Preliminary investigations 

suggest the building could 

comprise a residential style 

respite care centre and a 

small number of independ-

ent living units, designed for 

people who can live relative-

ly independently with some 

supervision. 

“Currently families and car-

ers of people with these chal-

lenges can only access res-

pite care in major centres 

like Wagga and Albury, 

which brings further chal-

lenges in terms of travelling, 

transport and regular inter-

action with their loved ones 

in care,” Mr Broughan said. 

Research is currently being 

undertaken into potential 

sites, building design, com-

munity needs, government 

regulations and how such a 

facility would viably operate. 

Mr Brougham is keen to 

hear from community mem-

bers who would like to have 

input into such a centre, 

particularly those who cur-

Bowlers season ends with 
successes 
The Henty Men’s Bowls 

Club has had a very success-

ful pennant season in 2021, 

culminating in gaining 

premierships in Grades 3 

and 7 and being runners up 

in Grade 5. 

The Henty Grade 3 team 

defeated Lavington in the 

final by 15 shots. The Grade 

7 team had a 5 shot victory 

over North Albury and the 

Grade 5s went down by a 

shot to North Albury. All 

three games were played in 

good spirit and many friend-

ships were made.  For a 

small club it was an excel-

lent outcome. 

The Albury and District 

Bowlers Association held 

their 2021 Presentations on 

Sunday May 2.  Several 

awards were presented to 

members of the Henty Men’s 

Bowling Club. Peter Forck 

was inducted into the Hall of 

Fame as the presentation 

was unable to be made last 

year due to COVID-19. John 

Kilo won the Bowler of the 

Year for Grade 7 2021. Oth-

er successes were Kim Ma-

her, Glen Harrison and Ker-

rie Boyle winning the Dis-

trict Triples. Henty was also 

the runner-up in the same 

event. Bruce Diffey and Ker-

rie Boyle were runners-up 

in the District Pairs. 

Another highlight of the 

year was the individual 

success of Peter Forck who 

won the Albury and Dis-

trict Singles Championship 

for 2021. 

Henty’s success this year is 

due to a hard working com-

mittee who have ensured 

continued on page 2 

rently or in the future would 

utilise such respite care. 

“Any expansion of health 

care services in our commu-

nity makes our shires better 

places to live. At the same 

time this would potentially 

create jobs and attract peo-

ple to live in the area,” he 

said. 

Contact Michael Broughan 

on 0447 293 286. 
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Advertising 
Rates 

Consecutive  

Advertisement 

5 ads  

for the price of 4 

2021  

Advertising Rates 
per edition  

Full page  $150.00 

1/2 page   $80.00 

1/4 page   $55.00 

1/8 page   $40.00 

1/16 page   $20.00 

Article contributions 

(word or publisher) and 

photos (jpg format) can 

b e  e m a i l e d  t o 

hentyheaderlines@ 

h o t m a i l . c o m  o r 

dropped into Greater 

Hume Council Henty 

Customer Service Cen-

tre/Library. 

 

 

Deadline for the 

next edition is 15th 

July 2021 

Editorial Details 

Headerlines is a not-for-

profit community newslet-

ter published bi-monthly. 

The editorial team reserves 

the right not to publish any 

article or to modify submis-

sions to suit the style and 

objectives of the newsletter. 

WANTED: 

ORIGINAL PHOTOS OF A J DREWS 

The Saddlers’ & Harness Makers’ Association of Austral-
ia is attempting to document the stories of historic sad-
dlers from all towns around Australia.   

We would like to expand on Yvonne Booth’s 2014 article 
on the Henty saddler Albert Drews (in volume 2 of 
“Footprints from Yesteryear”) and are seeking original 
photographs of Albert and his shop for scanning for this 
article. 

 

Please contact Mark Porter on (02) 6929 3441 or por-
ter@asteriskhorsecollars.com.au if you are able to 

assist. 

from page 1 

all members are included in 

club events and activities. 

Thursday night bowls in-

volves a barbecue and bowls 

and lots of banter. We regu-

larly get 30 members having 

a bowl on Thursday nights. 

The Henty Men’s and Ladies’ 

Club would like to welcome 

anyone in the Henty district 

Heroic effort praised 
The book launch of “Henty’s 

Heroes” on Sunday, May 23, 

was a great success with 

more than 150 people sitting 

down to a lunch of bully beef 

and apple roly poly/bread 

and butter pudding. 

Nineteen beautifully deco-

rated tables graced the audi-

torium at the Henty Civic 

Centre with place mats of 

soldiers on one side and the 

Great War major events pro-

gram on the other, place 

cards with slouch hats made 

from a penny, Gallipoli 

crosses and table names of 

wartime battles. 

A display of World War I 

memorabilia by Daniel and 

Noelene Haines was out-

standing because it showed 

the farm implements of an 

ordinary man leading into 

the instruments of war. 

Brad Booth, MC for the 

luncheon, and son of the 

author Yvonne Booth, kept 

the program interesting and 

alive.  As was the custom in 

1914, the audience sang God 

Save the King, Father Ken 

Dale recited Grace and a 

newly formed choir excelled 

themselves with the singing 

of three World War I songs. 

Three short snippets of a 

DVD “War in the Trenches” 

was shown throughout the 

program.  The DVD was pur-

chased by Yvonne Booth and 

her late husband Graham on 

a visit to Memorial Museum 

Passchendaele 1917 in Bel-

gium.   

Mr Justin Clancy MP, Mem-

ber for Albury, told a story 

about his Uncle Patrick and 

gave credit to Yvonne for her 

diligence in writing the book. 

Highlight of the luncheon 

was the visit by Her Excel-

Left to right: Yvonne Booth, 

author of “Henty’s Heroes”, and 

Governor of NSW Margaret 

Beazley (Photo courtesy of Lorri 

Roden). 

who would like to join in and 

have lots of fun and frivolity 

on the greens. Men’s presi-

dent Gary Kern and Ladies’ 

president Allison Scott and 

their hard-working commit-

tees will ensure that you are 

made welcome.  

Call into the Henty Commu-

nity Club, check out our facil-

ities and outstanding greens, 

and enjoy a bowl among 

friends. You will be amazed 

at the beautiful greens and 

surrounds, all maintained by 

Bruce Diffey and his band of 

volunteers. 

A reminder that in October 

2021 the Henty Bowls Club 

will celebrate its centenary. 

lency the Honourable Mar-

garet Beazley AC QC, Gov-

ernor of New South Wales, 

accompanied by her hus-

band Mr Dennis Wilson, her 

official secretary Colonel 

Michael Miller and an aide-

de-camp.  She provided an 

explanation of Henty in 1914 

at the beginning of the War 

compared with the years of 

battle and the return home 

of soldiers.  The Governor 

praised Yvonne and thanked 

her for creating this social 

history for all to read, for her 

extensive research and com-

mitment to the project.   

Judy Zweck’s book review 

encouraged people to pur-

chase the book by relating 

stories of soldiers, their com-

mitment, passion, service 

and hope.  

To conclude the luncheon 

activities, the choir sang “In 

Flanders Field” followed by 

Glen Townsend playing the 

Last Post on his bugle.  A 

moving tribute and beauti-

ful ending to a fantastic oc-

casion.  “We will remember 

them”. 

mailto:headerlines@hotmail.com
mailto:headerlines@hotmail.com
mailto:porter@asteriskhorsecollars.com.au
mailto:porter@asteriskhorsecollars.com.au
https://en.wikipedia.org/w/index.php?title=Michael_Miller_(secretary)&action=edit&redlink=1
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Calling all those good backyard ideas for Henty Field Days 
Farm inventors, back-

yard tinkerers and stu-

dents are invited to 

showcase their innova-

tive ideas in the Agri-

Innovator of the Year 

Award at the 2021 Henty 

Machinery Field Days. 

The entries must meet the 

criteria of having a practi-

cal on-farm application, be 

based on an original idea of 

the entrant and not be in 

full-scale production at the 

time of entry. 

HMFD chief executive of-

ficer Belinda Anderson said 

Agri-Innovators was aimed 

at tertiary and university 

students, farmers, backyard 

tinkerers and innovators. 

“Entries can be any agri-

business invention, ranging 

from a mobile phone app or 

computer software program 

to the largest tillage ma-

chinery,’’ she said. 

“This year’s entrants will 

receive exposure to the ag-

ricultural market place and 

the opportunity to network 

with potential manufactur-

ers.’’ 

Temora farmer and the 

2018 Agri-Innovation win-

ner for an auto sheep feed-

er, Justin Dunn, encour-

aged all aspiring inventors 

to enter their concept in the 

Agri-Innovators Award. 

“At some point you have to 

take off – it may be not fin-

ished or perfect, but you 

will never get to that point 

until you have it out there 

commercially,” he said. 

The Shepherd received na-

tionwide media coverage 

from the win at Henty with 

around 50 units sold after 

the event and went on to 

win the NAB Agribusiness 

Award of Excellence at the 

Australian National Field 

Justin Dunn, Temora, winner of the 2018 Henty Agri-Innovator of the 

Year Award with The Shepherd auto sheep feeder. 

Days. 

At Henty, The Shepherd 

was a solar-powered new 

generation smart feeder 

incorporating automated 

technologies. The units are 

now fitted with a 4G remote 

camera with a 300 degree 

view, and also a SMS re-

mote controller which 

sends alerts via text mes-

sage. 

People wishing to enter the 

Agri-Innovators Award can 

contact the HMFD office on 

0269 293 305. 

KANES BUSES PTY PTD 

School Bus Service & Charter 

 

 

 

 

PHONE: (02) 6929 3257 

Fax: (02) 9293051 

E-MAIL: kanesbus@bigpond.com 

mailto:kanesbus@bigpond.com


www.henty.nsw.au 

HEADERLINES Page 4  Issue 68 

 

Library News Storytime 2021 - Every second Thursday of the month 

11am - 12noon Theme 

Thursday 3 June 2021 Recycling 

Thursday 17 June 2021 Rain 

Thursday 1 July 2021 Holidays 

Thursday 15 July 2021 Superheroes 

Thursday 29 July 2021 Yoga 

Thursday 12 August 2021 Feathered Friends 

Thursday 26 August 2021 I am an artist 

Thursday 9 September 2021 Dads 

Thursday 23 September 2021 Holidays 

Thursday 7 October 2021 Pets 

Thursday 21 October 2021 Grandparents 

Thursday 4 November 2021 Spiders 

Thursday 21 November 2021 Gardens 

Thursday 2 December 2021 Giddy Up 

Thursday 16 December 2021 Christmas 

What can you borrow from the Henty Library part of 

the Riverina Reginal Libraries? 

Item 

Type 

Maximum 

of items 

Loan Period Maximum Number 

of Renewals 

General 

Library 

Item 

30 In Total 28 

days 

2 X 14 day renewals 

eRe-

sources 

Vendor 

Specific 

Vendor  

Specific 

Vendor Specific 

Storytime Theme Henty 

Library 2021 

Storytime is held on every 

second Thursday of each 

month at the Henty Library 

from 11am – 12noon. 

Activities include listening 

to stories, singing, dancing, 

craft, sensory games, mak-

ing new friends and experi-

encing being part of a bigger 

group. 

Also a great opportunity to 

take home a pile of excellent 

picture books to read with 

your pre-schoolers at bed-

time or anytime! 

Annual Knit–In at the 

Henty Library in July 

2021 

The Henty Library holds the 

Annual Wrap with Love 

Knit–In on Wednesday 28 

July 2021.  

Everyone is welcome to come 

along and attend the event 

for a fun day full of lots of 

knitting and chatting with 

great company. The complet-

ed squares and rugs are sent 

to the Wrap with Love or-

ganisation and are then dis-

tributed to needy families 

throughout the world who 

are suffering from severe 

cold or natural disaster.  

Morning tea and lunch will 

be provided. For information 

or bookings please contact 

H e n t y  L i b r a r y  P : 

0260360179 

Free Computer Classes 

are on again at the Henty 

Library  

From Wednesday 23 June 

2021 Ben Hooper from Zube 

Computers will be present-

ing computer lessons over a 

four week period at the 

Henty Library.  

Ben comes with a wealth of 

experience in facilitating 

computer lessons. Spaces are 

limited so book now! Contact 

H e n t y  L i b r a r y  P : 

0260360179 or come into the 

library book your space, 

meet the new staff team and 

at the same  time borrow 

some of our wonderful collec-

tion. 

Join the Henty Library – 

Its FREE with NO OVER-

DUE FINES 

There’s never been a better 

time to join your library and 

increase membership at the 

Henty Library. 

The world is changing so fast 

these days; it’s hard to keep 

up. New technology is coming 

out all the time, so much has 

gone online and many people 

are time poor. Your local li-

brary is here to help! The 

days of shushing librarians 

in a room full of dusty books 

are long gone! Your library is 

a place to find the infor-

mation you need, access the 

Internet, learn a new skill, 

discover new technology and 

connect with others. Joining 

the library is FREE, and the 

library is for everyone. 

Very few people can afford all 

they need to get ahead these 

days, and the great news is 

that you don’t need to. Your 

library card gives you access 

to so many resources; tangi-

ble things like books, maga-

zines and DVDs, but also 

intangible things like social 

connec t i on ,  f un  and 

knowledge. Drop into your 

library today and get in on 

the action! 

After School Homework 

Club 2021 

The After School Study Club 

(ASSC) is held on Wednes-

days at the Henty Library 

during school term.  

The ASSC aims to provide 

the following: 

 To assist and support 

students from primary 

and high schools 

 Provide access to modern 

technology and resources 

 Provide a quiet and safe 

place to study away from 

home distractions 

Afternoon tea provided – 

Cost $2.00 per session. Con-

tact staff at the, Henty Li-

brary T: 02 60360179 

Train Tickets now availa-

ble at the Henty Library  

Planning your next rail or 

coach trip  with TrainLink? 

The Henty Library can now 

make reservations for you 

with NSW TrainLink and 

Coach tickets. Come in and 

make your booking with the 

friendly Henty Library staff. 

The Henty Library is opened 

Tuesday – Friday 11am – 

5.30pm. 

Help with the Regional 

Seniors Travel Card 

Recently, library staff have 

had a lot of enquiries about 

this card and how to obtain 

it. After assisting many sen-

iors who struggle with com-

puter use, staff discovered 

that seniors can simply call 

13 77 88 rather than using a 

computer. Eligible seniors 

must be receiving the aged 

pension or be a Common-

wealth Seniors Health Card 

holder and be living in a des-

ignated regional area of 

NSW. 

You will need to have your 

personal details at hand, 

including address and phone 

number plus the number 

and expiry date of your pen-

sion or healthcare card. 

Ipads now available to be 

loaned from Greater 

Hume Council Libraries   

Greater Hume Council was 

one of 24 organisations to 

receive funding to deliver 

innovative programs to help 

older people connect with 

each other, through online 

engagement or other meth-

ods that maintain social dis-

tancing. 

Ipads are available to be 

loaned from any Greater 

Hume Council Libraries for 

people who are over 60 years 

of age. The Ipads can be 

used to download library 

resources, play games, or 

access other communication 

technologies with the sup-

port of trained facilitators to 

encourage online interaction 

for people who are lonely or 

isolated, living at home or in 

Age Care Facilities.   

For more information re-

garding this program please 

contact Library Staff P: 02 

6036 017. 
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Smear in time saves lives 
Bowel cancer is the second 

most common cancer world-

wide after breast cancer and 

the second highest cause of 

cancer deaths in Australia 

after lung cancer. 

Ninety percent (90%) of bow-

el cancers can be cured if 

detected early.  

Rotary Bowelscan kits can 

be picked up  at the 

Holbrook, Henty, Culcairn, 

Walla Walla, and Jindera 

pharmacies during the 

months of May and June. 

The cost of $20 covers pa-

thology and communication 

letters. 

The Rotary Bowelscan pro-

gram is a screening program 

designed to detect traces of 

blood in bowel motions at 

the time of sampling, partic-

ularly blood not visible to 

the naked eye. Positive re-

sults require further exami-

nation to determine the ac-

tual cause which may or 

may not be cancer related. A 

further examination with 

your GP will determine this. 

Annual screening is recom-

mended especially for people 

over the age of 40 years plus 

and any age if there is a fam-

ily history. 

There have been some cases 

where a positive result oc-

curred after a negative result 

the year before with a fur-

ther examination revealing 

cancer requiring immediate 

intervention. 

In Australia bowel cancer 

affects one in 18 males and 

one in 26 females. 

Rotary Bowelscan has a re-

turn rate of 80 percent due 

largely to participants mak-

ing the decision to partici-

pate, and 50 percent of par-

ticipants are from the 50-74 

age group.   

The Rotary Club of Holbrook 

has organised Bowelscan kits 

to be distributed to pharma-

cies throughout Greater 

Hume Council as a communi-

ty service to our residents in 

the shire. 

New fashion award to cele-
brate beauty of natural fibres 

An award to encourage de-

signers with business aspira-

tions to produce garments 

made with natural fibres will 

be a new feature of this 

year’s Henty Natural Fibre 

Fashion Awards. 

The Business Development 

Award: Australian Made 

Fibre is a new award already 

creating excitement among 

designers and will be show-

cased at the 18th annual 

Henty Natural Fibre Awards 

at the 2021 Henty Machin-

ery Field Days. 

Boasting prizes valued at 

around $5500, the fashion 

awards have grown into a 

prestigious event attracting 

high profile designers, with 

the 2021 entries to be parad-

ed in the Country Lifestyle 

pavilion on September 21-23 

at 1pm each day. 

Awards convenor Lyn Jacob-

sen said the Business Devel-

opment Award was creating 

excitement among designers 

with new entrants planning 

on participating. 

The new award has been 

sponsored by JMP Develop-

ments, Wodonga, for $500. 

“Since the field days are lo-

cated within a major wool 

and fibre producing region, it 

was important an event be 

carried on to encourage de-

signers to showcase their 

creativity using the fibres 

allowed,’’ Mrs Jacobsen said. 

“This competition is free and 

open to all designers, but the 

fabric in the garment must be 

at least 70 per cent natural 

fibre, which can be wool, cot-

ton, alpaca, silk, linen or 

combinations.” 

“Garments are judged on vis-

ual appeal, creativity and 

innovation.’’ 

To be announced on the final 

day, the winner of the su-

preme garment made with 

natural fibres will receive 

$1000 in prize money plus a 

Bernina 325 sewing machine 

valued at $1599, courtesy of 

Bernina Australia and Sew 

Fab, Narrandera. 

The winners of the best knit-

ted or crocheted garment, 

millinery and accessory will 

receive $500 each. 

Bernina Australia and Sew 

Fab are donating a Bernina 

Overlocker L450 valued at 

$1099 as an encouragement 

award for the best garment 

by a student designer. 

“Designers may supply their 

own models, however, we do 

have Year 10 students from 

Billabong High School who 

are given modelling tuition 

leading up to this event,’’ 

Mrs Jacobsen said. 

People interested in entering 

the awards can contact Lyn 

Jacobsen on 0428 690 222, 

e m a i l  n a t u r a l -

fibre@hmfd.com.au or phone 

the HMFD office on (02) 

6929 3305. 

mailto:naturalfibre@hmfd.com.au
mailto:naturalfibre@hmfd.com.au
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Club focuses on new home 
After many years of calling 
the CWA building home, 
the Henty Camera Club 
now holds its meetings in 
the Henty Lifestyle Centre 
in Allan Street. Apart from 
the health and hygiene re-
quirements brought on by 
COVID-19, they are back to 
enjoying the great hobby of 
photography. This includes 
the monthly competition, 
workshops and field trips.  

Henty and surrounds is the 
next subject for a field trip. 
The images from this exer-
cise will be voted on for cre-
ating the 2022 Henty Cam-
era Club calendar. Enter-
tainment every month in-

cludes a slideshow or two 
that are created by talented 
members. These short 
slideshows are arguably the 
favourite segment of the  
meetings with excellent 
images being shown.  

Images that have been 
placed in the monthly com-
petition can be viewed on 
the club’s Facebook page. 
Just type “Henty Camera 
Club Facebook” into your 
web browser and click on 
the “Henty Camera Club – 
Home l Facebook” link. Be-
low is an image created for 
the competition subject of 
“Music”. 

More wraps ready 

After delivering 34 wraps to 

the coordinator in Wagga, 

the Henty Wraps with Love 

group already have 17 ready 

to go for the  2021 second 

delivery.  Wraps are sent 

around the world including 

Australia for indigenous 

needs and homeless youth.   

The easiest way to create a 

wrap (which measures 101 

cm x 180cm or 40 inches x 70 

inches) is to make 28 

squares which measure 25 

cm x 25 cm (10 inches x 10 

inches).  Starting with cast-

ing on three stitches, in-

crease one at the beginning 

of each row until you have 

70 stitches.  Then decrease 

one at the beginning of each 

row until three stitches re-

main then cast off. 

Cancer craft delivered 
Two large suitcases were 

sent to Melbourne when the 

Craft Shop reopened at the 

end of January.  Special 

thanks to Jill and Colin 

Thiele for the delivery.   

More suitcases of beautiful 

sewing and knitting are 

waiting for delivery.  It has 

been suggested to the Albu-

ry Wodonga Cancer Centre 

that they consider creating a 

Craft Shop at their facility. 

From left to right:  Greater Hume Shire Deputy Mayor Cr Doug Mey-

er, Gaynor McLeish, Leigh Eulenstein, Robyn Armstrong, Justin 

Clancy MP, and Cr Annette Schilg. (Photo courtesy of Lorri Roden). 

Netball courts open 
In the April/May 2021 edi-

tion of Henty Headerlines, 

details were provided on 

the construction progress 

of the two new netball 

courts which have been 

repositioned to the west 

side of the football oval.  

Below is a photo of the offi-

cial opening of the courts in 

April with the Member for 

Albury, Mr Justin Clancy 

MP. 
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Navy and gold the new school colours 
Wow! Our new school uni-

forms look fantastic. The 

students are comfortable 

and look very smart in the  

new school colours and 

logo.  The colours join in 

partnership with St Paul’s 

College and St John’s Lu-

theran School Jindera.  

Students are now easily 

identifiable as the navy 

and gold colours represent-

ing each of these Lutheran 

schools.  

The new uniform is mod-

ern, comfortable and easily 

allows students to work in 

the agile learning spaces 

that have been created 

over the past 12 months. 

This partnership is just one 

of the many the school will 

be showcasing to align with 

our Riverina Lutheran 

Schools. 

Mainly Music is continuing 

to thrive with parents and 

children from the sur-

rounding community com-

ing together to join in a 

fun, 30-minute music ses-

sion followed by morning 

tea, playtime and a cuppa.  

Families are enjoying mak-

ing new friends and spend-

ing quality time together 

with their children. Thank 

you to grandparents who 

also have come along to join 

in the fun. The school en-

courages anyone who would 

like to delight in time to-

gether with their children 

and a rich learning environ-

ment to join our sessions on 

the first and third Monday 

each month during the 

school term. 

Over the term students 

have been enjoying profes-

sional tennis coaching each 

Friday with their skills and 

techniques showing great 

improvement. All students 

from Kindergarten to Year 

6 are participating. 

St Paul’s teachers have 

been extremely busy this 

term undertaking varied 

professional development to 

enhance student learning. 

One focused area Miss Rid-

ley and Mr Cunningham 

enjoyed was a jam-packed 

day learning the “Big 

Write” program that is sup-

ported throughout the 

school. They both enjoyed 

this experience immensely. 

The focus will turn to stu-

dent health and mental 

wellbeing for the remainder 

of the term and into the 

future. 

Students in Grades 3 to 6 

have recently presented 

their “Business Plan” to 

Shark Tank and happily all 

students were safe from the 

jaws of the shark. The stu-

dents had prepared their 

business proposals excep-

tionally well and are now at 

the stage of developing 

their product for sale. This 

will occur over the coming 

weeks with the final Mar-

ket Day to be held in the 

near future.  

The school is excited to see 

the final stages of their Pro-

ject Based Learning start-

ing to take shape. Some of 

Service NSW 
returning to 
Henty 

Service NSW is returning 

to Henty on Wednesday 

June 30, 2021 from 9am to 

2pm Sladen Street be-

tween Bendigo Bank and 

Post Office.   

Access frequently used 

services including:  

 Driver Knowledge Tests  

 Cost of Living service  

 Birth, death and mar-

riage certificates  

 Driver licence and Photo 

Card applications and 

renewals  

 Working With Children 

Checks.  

Applications for the $250 

prepaid 2021 Regional 

Seniors Travel Card are 

available either online or 

by phone for eligible sen-

iors living in regional are-

as of NSW.   

Use it to pay for pre-

booked NSW TrainLink 

Regional train and coach 

services, fuel and taxi 

trips. It’s valid for 14 

months from the date of 

issue.  

For further information 

concerning eligibility 

please phone 13 77 88 or 

visit service.nsw.gov.au.  

Aaron Lieschke discovers an old 
shearing implement at the museum. 

Rachael and Zoe in their new 

uniform 

Eli Sturm strums away at an 

old guitar at the museum 

the business ideas include: 

Top Gear Fruit Drinks, Fiz-

zy Mart (bath products), 

Sho Ku Do U (Japanese 

Cuisine) and Killer Key-

rings. All money raised 

from the student businesses 

is donated to Australian 

Lutheran World Services to 

help those in need in third 

world countries. 

Congratulations to students 

competing in the Riverina 

level for Cross Country.  

Several students will com-

pete at Jindera with other 

Independent Schools. From 

there top place getters will 

head to Sydney to compete 

at NSW state level. Good 

luck everyone. 

All students recently en-

joyed an afternoon with  

Les Dale looking through 

the Henty Museum. Stu-

dents are researching their 

local homes and history. 

They are soaking up the 

history of their local com-

munity and love telling sto-

ries they are collecting from 

various individuals in the 

community. 
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*Renovations    * Extensions     

*Verandahs /Decks      * Sheds     *Concreting      

*Pergolas    * Garages   * Insurance work      

* All your carpentry needs 

Phone:   Peter - 0427 296459         

Tim - 0429 999600 

 

ABN 

58035317991 

Money raised for abused women 

On Friday March 5, 30 peo-

ple attended the World Day 

of Prayer organised and led 

by Riverlife Church. The 

country supported for 2021 

is Vanuatu and the theme is 

“Building On A Strong Foun-

dation”. 

An amount of $505.50 was 

raised through the offering 

for women in Vanuatu suffer-

ing from abuse, a prevalent 

Council is now rolling out 

fresh contemporary new 

signage for all towns and 

villages in the Greater 

Hume region, in line with 

Council’s branding strategy 

and to create awareness for 

the Greater Hume region-

al brand. 

Rolling out of Greater Hume’s new signage 

Over the next month en-

trance signs in Greater 

Hume will be progressively 

‘pulled down’ and the new 

signs installed.  On the 

right is the sign type that 

will be used on secondary 

roads leading to town. 

Stronger County Communities Fund Round 4 funding op-
portunities now open 
The NSW Government has 

announced a fourth round of 

Stronger Country Communi-

ties Fund (SCCF). Greater 

Hume Council has been ad-

vised the allocation will be 

$813,249, funding applica-

tions must seek a minimum 

of $50,000. 

Round 4 of the SCCF is now 

open to all eligible appli-

cants. The objectives of the 

fund are to boost the livea-

bility of communities in re-

gional areas by providing 

new or upgraded social and 

sporting infrastructure or 

community programs that 

have strong local support 

and to deliver enhanced in-

frastructure and programs 

that remove barriers to fe-

male participation in sport 

across regional NSW. 

“I am excited about the fund-

ing opportunities our commu-

nity and sporting groups will 

receive through the Round 4 

allocation of the NSW Gov-

ernment’s Stronger Country 

Communities Fund and urge 

all groups and organisations 

to consider submitting an 

application”, said Mayor Cr 

Heather Wilton. 

Mayor, Cr Heather Wilton 

said, ‘female participation in 

sport and community livea-

bility are the focus for this 

round of SCCF funding, I 

urge all community and 

sporting organisations to 

consider projects or programs 

which would be of benefit to 

the Greater Hume communi-

ty’. 

Key Dates are: 

 1 May 2021 - Applications 

open 

 25 June 2021 at 12 pm - 

Applications close 

 28 June 2021 - 20 August 

2021 - Assessment and 

approval process by NSW 

Government 

 From September 2021 - 

Announcement of suc-

cessful projects by NSW 

Government 

For more information please 

contact Kerrie Wise, 02 6036 

0186 at Council’s Holbrook 

O f f i c e  o r  e m a i l 

mail@greaterhume.nsw.gov.

au. 

issue in this country,  and for 

building a new school build-

ing destroyed in 2020 after a 

tsunami. 

A great morning of worship, 

learning about Vanuatu and 

its Christian heritage and 

fellowship as the churches 

came together. 

The Book Henty’s Heroes—is 

available from Dales Electri-

cal for $25. 
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tal. 

All in all the girls arranged 

23 bags for Sweetwater res-

idents and 20 bags for hos-

pital patients. 

The girls made a similar 

response last Christmas 

this time baking biscuits in 

the shape of Christmas 

trees, candy canes and 

stars. 

Tahlie commented: “We 

wanted to let the residents 

Girls good deeds 

Acts of kindness, no matter 

how small, can go a long 

way in providing support 

and encouragement to 

those who are feeling iso-

lated in our community.  

Last year at Easter time, 

during the COVID-19 lock-

down, two students from 

Billabong High School, 

Tahlie Weston and Molly 

Murray (now both in Year 

10), saw an opportunity to 

help people experiencing 

isolation.  At the time, 

NSW residents were only 

allowed to leave their 

home for essential reasons, 

including shopping for 

food, medical treatment or 

exercise. 

The girls came up with a 

creative way of letting the 

residents of Sweetwater 

know that they were in 

their thoughts by deciding 

to bake cookies and brown-

ies and deliver them to 

their homes. 

They followed all the hy-

giene requirements for 

COVID-19 by using sanitis-

ers and washing hands reg-

ularly.  The girls delivered 

the treats on their bikes 

leaving them either at the 

mail box or front door. The 

treats were placed in a 

brown paper bag with de-

tails of the ingredients and 

on the front of the bag men-

tioned who they were from 

and wishing them a safe 

Easter. 

Word quickly spread about 

the girls good deeds and 

Henty Hospital asked if 

they would like to bake 

some more brownies and 

cookies for patients at the 

hospital.  They followed up 

with further bags of goodies 

delivered to very apprecia-

tive patients at the hospi-

Left to right: Molly Murray and 

Tahlie Weston. 

know that even though it 

was a stressful time for 

everyone that people were-

n’t alone as they were still 

in the thoughts of their 

community.” 

Tahlie and Molly are to be 

much admired for their 

efforts and for showing 

great initiative and 

thoughtfulness towards 

their community during 

the pandemic. 

Tips for winter 
Heaters need to be 

checked every year, no 

matter how old they are. 

Make sure there are no 

exposed wires or loose con-

nections on the cables.  

Gas heaters must be vent-

ed adequately as the car-

bon monoxide produced 

when the gas is burnt is 

odourless, colourless and 

deadly. It is particularly 

important to have gas 

heaters serviced regularly 

by a qualified tradesperson 

to ensure that there are no 

carbon monoxide leaks. 

 Heaters should be 

placed on a flat, level sur-

face. 

 Never use a gas heater 

or barbecue made for out-

door use inside your home. 

 Always supervise chil-

dren and pets when heat-

ers are in use. 

 Keep heaters well clear 

from items that might 

burn. A minimum of one-

metre clearance from 

clothes, bedding, furniture, 

curtains and other combus-

tibles is recommended. 

Regular maintenance of 

fireplaces, combustion 

heaters, flues and chimneys 

must be undertaken by a 

qualified person a mini-

mum of once a year (at the 

start of winter) to ensure 

that the heater or fireplace 

works properly and safely. 

 Place a mesh screen in 

front of your fireplace to 

prevent sparks and wood 

falling out. 

 If you have a fireplace in 

your home make sure the 

chimney is clean, and its 

properly ventilated. 

 Never use petrol, oil or 

kerosene to help light the 

fire. They could cause an 

explosion. 
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ENHANCE YOUR HEALTH AND FITNESS 
VISIT THE HENTY COMMUNITY 
GYMNASIUM IN LYNE STREET 

Open 5am to 10pm…365 days of the year! 
Clients must be inducted by our qualified trainer, 

Kayla Muller, phone: 0488 521 729 

Pneumatic equipment for injury and knee and hip replacement 
rehabilitation. Private sessions available. 

Cost: $5 per casual visit $7 per week 

$30 per month   $90 per quarter 

John Ebsworth: 0448 490880 or  

John Ross: 0429 991788 for bookings. 

SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY GYM 

Artists get metal lesson 

The Henty Men’s Shed 

hosted a training course 

last month for members of 

the Henty Active Arts 

Group. 

The group asked if the 

Men’s Shed could take 

them through safe use of 

metal cutting and edging 

machines. The six-hour 

course was designed to help 

with the cutting of old cor-

rugated iron sheets into art 

pieces. 

T he  f o ur  par t i c i pant s 

brought their own safety 

equipment, boots, gloves 

and goggles, along with 

some tools and corrugated 

iron, but most importantly 

their lunch. 

Two members of the shed 

explained the safety provi-

sions with use of powered 

tools, ranging from hand-

operated, battery-operated 

larger bench machines. The 

powered tools included elec-

trical and compressed air 

cutters and nibblers.  

The participants were in-

troduced to each of the ma-

chines they might use, and 

demonstrations were given 

on correct handling proce-

dures.  

After the safety section of 

the program participants 

explained what they hoped 

to make with the corrugat-

ed iron. The art pieces 

ranged from flowers and 

petals, animals and an An-

zac Day memorial.  

The value of hearing pro-

tection was evident as met-

al screamed as it was cut 

and ground into finished 

pieces, offcuts were drop-

ping on the floor, and the 

participants were able to 

say at lunchtime they did-

n’t have a cut – thanks to 

gloves.  

Refueled and refreshed the 

four participants pressed 

on with their projects. It 

was a real sense of achieve-

ment that a few hours later 

they looked at their fin-

ished pieces. 

Tools were collected and 

returned to vehicles, the 

shed swept and thank-yous 

extended. All were delight-

ed with the day and there 

was a clear intention to 

make more art pieces at 

home.  
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers &  

Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump  

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

Equine Action 

We continue in this edition 

with another contribution by 

local artist, Gwen Bullock. 

One of my wonderful Work-

shop students, Stephanie, 

arrived to class with some 

thumbnails (small, often 

penci l ,  compositional 

sketches) and colour trials 

she had been working on 

following a workshop les-

son. Stephanie agreed that 

the thumbnails ARE really 

helpful. It reminded me of 

my experience in this re-

gard.  

We humans learn best 

when we are READY to 

learn. When things make 

most sense to us because 

they have been added to a 

base knowledge that is then 

able to understand the new.  

I certainly went through 

I'm not going to do multiple 

attempts/preparations of 

the painting. One go will 

do! 

The pastel, Equine Action, 

pushed me through some of 

those best steps. The final 

pastel was the 13th draw-

ing of this subject. The pro-

cess included - sketch 1- the 

back half of the horse was 

ok, 2 – next sketch, the 

front was ok, 3 - now sketch 

the two ok parts together, 4

- keep that original, trace 

it, 5 - transfer to practice 

paper to do colour testing, 6 

- pastel in the colours, 7 - 

make some adjustments, 8 - 

redraw, 9 - trace the re-

vised drawing, 10 - enlarge 

onto good cartridge paper 

as reference, 11 - trace, 12 - 

transfer to final pastel pa-

per surface and 13 - pastel 

final painting. Now I rou-

tinely do my notans, value 

thumbnails, colour thumb-

nails, final sketches and 

transfers. By the time I 

come to the final painting it 

is (almost mostly!) just step 

up, with confidence, to the 

easel and enjoy the final 

process!! Maybe the Com-

mended Award at a Major 

Art Exhibition for Equine 

Action suggests the process 

is worth the effort! 

Equine Action—acrylic on can-

vas 70cm x 65 cm 

Need tax 
help? 

Free Tax Help for 2021 

is available at the Henty 

Library on 3 September 

2021.  Bookings are es-

sential. Call into the Li-

brary or phone 02 

60360100. 

Get your tax return com-

pleted with the assistance 

of an accredited Tax Agent 

at any council office. 

If your income is less than 

$60,000 or you are on a 

Disability Pension then 

make an appointment now 

at any Greater Hume 

Council office – sorry no 

business tax can be pro-

cessed. 
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Putting a face to emotions 

Recently at Greater Hume 

Council Children Services  

Henty we have been ex-

ploring how our bodies 

work. The children have 

been interested in investi-

gating anatomy and dis-

cussing ways to keep our 

bodies healthy through 

diet and exercise.  

We have also been learning 

about our feelings and 

emotions and how we 

might display them 

through our facial expres-

sions. The children enjoyed 

discussing how we react to 

others emotions with care 

and empathy.  

Using our building skills to 

construct a variety of ob-

jects, including castles, ice 

creams and a ‘rocket ship 

car’, has been a major inter-

est recently. Open-ended 

materials have been used 

along with our problem 

solving skills, creativity 

and imagination to build 

some really inventive items.          

We have a few new faces in 

our centre. We have recent-

ly welcomed Emma who is 

studying for her Diploma 

and Ebonie who is studying 

for her Certificate 3 in Ear-

ly Childhood Education. 

Both Emma and Ebonie are 

trainees with Greater 

Hume Children Services 

and are excited to meet the 

children and families and 

begin their childcare jour-

ney!  

For more information about 

our Centre vacancies, 

please phone 0436 812 579 

o r  E m a i l 

mail@ghchildren.com.au  

Web: 

www.ghchildren.com.au 

to the gallery on Fridays 

and Saturdays between 

the hours of 10am and 

2pm. 

Also displayed are other 

works by our Creative Lo-

cals in the mediums of 

woodwork, pottery, metal-

work, paintings as well as 

other creative styles. Most 

pieces are available for 

purchase for that unique 

gift or just to spoil your-

self. 

Believe it or not, the accom-

panying artwork is not a 

photograph, but is a pencil 

drawing of the longhorn 

breed of cattle. 

Mitchell Shoemark is the 

creator of this fine art 

piece. But to really appreci-

ate the detail, the artwork 

needs to be viewed at the 

Henty Creative Gallery in 

the size and colour that it 

was created. To see this 

stunning artwork, drop in 

Picture pencil perfection 

Lions paper collection ends 

It is with regret that Henty 

Lions Club must advise 

that it can no longer re-

ceive used paper and card-

board at the Council Depot 

site.  

Please place papers, maga-

zines and cardboard in 

your regular recycle bin. 

The members of Lions and 

Rotary wish to thank 

Henty and District resi-

dents for their support 

over many years. 

mailto:mail@ghchildren.com.au
http://www.ghchildren.com.au
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Tragic story told 

The induction into Probus 

of Glenys Miller and War-

ren Berkery took place in 

April with “A Five Minute” 

from Beryl Meyer on her 

life story.   

Yvonne Booth provided 

details on the book launch 

of Henty’s Heroes sched-

uled for Sunday May 23 at 

the Henty Community 

Club.  The Governor of 

NSW, Margaret Beazley,  

will be in attendance.  

A new singing book was 

launched thanks to Joyce 

Gardiner and Kevin 

Fogarty. 

The chairperson of the Al-

bury Wodonga Regional 

Cancer Centre Trust Fund 

was an outstanding guest 

speaker.  Michelle Hensel 

(Barbara Godde’s daughter) 

who has been chairperson 

since 2019 related her jour-

ney with cancer starting 

with her own experience of 

breast cancer at 37 years of 

age and her time with 

Bravehearts on the Murray 

raising $70,000.   

In 2007 her father Barry’s 

lung cancer took over the 

family’s activities.  Then 

her oldest son Brandon in 

2011, a student studying 

sports management at uni-

versity, started to experi-

ence a sore neck and pins 

and needles in his arm.  A 

scan by his neurosurgeon 

found a tumor wrapped 

around his C3, C4 spine.  

The financial, emotional 

and psychological strain 

turned the family’s life up-

side down. 

Moving to Peter McCallum 

Cancer Institute, Brandon 

was advised to maintain his 

identify and to stay con-

nected to the point he kept 

up his cricket to the grand 

finals. 

Radiation and chemothera-

py (12 hours per day, seven 

days a week) made it hard 

for the family to keep life as 

normal as possible.  But 

Michelle was firm in her 

belief to never underesti-

mate the things in life with 

a cancer patient. 

After 12 months without 

cancer it returned in 2013.  

With chemotherapy even on 

Christmas Day when the 

whole family accompanied 

him to hospital, Brandon 

kept up his beloved cricket.  

He died a sportsman.  He 

died at home. 

Michelle now has a cross 

section of business people 

helping her raise money for 

the Trust Fund.  Last year, 

they raised over $1 million 

with funds spent on: 

 Wellness (wig centre, 

massages, physical con-

sultations - $200,000) 

 Education (cancer bags, 

equipment, upskilling of 

staff) - $300,000) 

 Research 

 Medical treatment 

Encouraged to support any 

events, Michelle explained 

the Sunshine Walk when 

400-500 participated in a 

20km walk to help raise 

funds. 

Kevin Fogarty collects 

small change at Henty busi-

ness counters for charities 

and banks between $200 

and $300 every couple of 

months. Lots of charities 

collect money for good caus-

es, but keep in mind the 

Albury Wodonga Regional 

Cancer Centre Trust Fund 

gives every single cent to 

cancer patients at the Can-

cer Centre. 

May’s Probus meeting saw 

two more new members 

inducted.  Shirley Klemke 

was introduced by Eleanor 

Wilson, and Ian Cummins 

was introduced by his wife 

Maggie and Jeannie Ken-

ney. 

“A Five Minute” was a most 

interesting talk by Warren 

Berkery who claims Henty 

citizenship from the mid-

1980s though he only 

moved here permanently in 

recent years.  His ventures 

into wireless, Woomera and 

Kerry Packer’s business 

with television in the Olym-

pics, royalty tours and 

worldwide sport should lead 

to more speaking engage-

ments in the future. 

From Culcairn’s NSW Fire 

and Rescue, Barry Fisher, 

Captain, and Donna Sim-

mons, Deputy Captain, 

were present to “Demystify 

the Defibrillator”.  Several 

automatic electronic defib-

rillators were available to 

view closely so we could see 

exactly how they can be 

used. 

In your home safety check-

list, it is important to have 

a working smoke detector.  

If a fire occurs turn off the 

power service and do not 

put water on to the fire.  

Ring a First Responder if 

you feel unwell.  An agree-

ment with the NSW Ambu-

lance allows the Fire Bri-

gade to carry out many ac-

tivities.  So far this finan-

cial year 297 calls have 

been made in Culcairn. 

A wooden spoon printed 

with “Keep looking when 

Cooking” was given to all 

members as a reminder to 

be aware of cooking activi-

ties in the kitchen. 

Barry and Donna were 

thanked by Garry Kenney 

and presented with Probus 

pins after which a soup and 

sandwich luncheon was 

enjoyed. 
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